

STATE OF NEVADA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

JOSEPH C. REYNOLDS Chairman

PAUL A. THOMSEN Commissioner

ANN C. PONGRACZ

Commissioner

STEPHANIE MULLEN Executive Director

April 28, 2017

Chris Brooks, Assemblyman Nevada State Legislature 401 South Carson Street Carson City, Nevada 89701 chris.brooks@asm.state.nv.us

> Re: Governor's Committee on Energy Choice April 26, 2017, Request for Additional Rate Information

Dear Assemblyman Brooks:

Pursuant to your request for additional information at the April 26, 2017, meeting of the Governor's Committee for Energy Choice regarding the portion of monthly bills for a single family residence in Nevada that are directed toward energy efficiency programs, the Public Utilities Commission of Nevada (PUCN) provides the following:

Nevada Power Company: Temporary Renewable Energy Development (TRED) + Renewable Energy Program Rate (REPR) + Energy Efficiency = 2.30% of average monthly bill in January 2017.

Sierra Pacific Power Company: Temporary Renewable Energy Development (TRED) + Renewable Energy Program Rate (REPR) + Energy Efficiency = 2.46% of average monthly bill in January 2017.

I hope this information is what you were looking for and answers your questions. Please contact me directly at (775) 684-6123 or joereynolds@puc.nv.gov if the PUCN can be of any further assistance.

Sincere regards,

JOE REYNOLDS, Chairman Public Utilities Commission of Nevada

Cc: Mark Hutchison, Lieutenant Governor (Chair)
Dana Bennett, President of Nevada Mining Association (Vice-Chair)